
 

      June 3, 2021 

 

 

Debra A. Howland 

Executive Director 

Public Utilities Commission 

21 South Fruit Street, Suite 10 

Concord, NH  03301-2429 

 

Re: Dkt. No. DW 20-071 Atkinson Area Waste Water Recycling Inc. 

 Request for Change in Rates—Joint Procedural Schedule 

 

Dear Executive Director Howland: 

 

Commission Staff (Staff) are writing to ask that the hearing scheduled to be held on June 10, 2021 at 

10:00 a.m., by WebEx, be rescheduled to Friday, July 23, 2021 at 10 a.m.  Pursuant to New 

Hampshire Admin Rule Puc 203.20 (e), a settlement, if any, should be filed on or before Thursday 

July 15, 2021.  Atkinson Area Waste Water Recycling Inc. (AAWW or Company) assents to this 

request to reschedule.   

 

The parties also anticipate holding a further technical session, and will file a request in the future when 

a date is confirmed. 

  

Accordingly, Staff ask the Commission to approve the proposed amended procedural schedule to 

cancel the June 10, 2021, hearing, and to schedule a hearing for Friday July 23, 2021 at 10:00 a.m. 

 

Pursuant to the Commission’s March 17, 2020 secretarial letter filed in this docket, Staff is making an 

electronic filing without a hard copy equivalent. 

 

Thank you for your time and attention in this matter. 

 

 

       Sincerely, 

 

       /s/  Mary E. Schwarzer 
 

       Mary E. Schwarzer 

       Staff Attorney/Hearings Examiner 

 

Cc:  Service List (docket) 
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